
PUBLIC NOTICE: 
ROADWORKS 
IN CLAREMONT 

Work is advancing in Claremont with the extensive upgrade of Imam Haron, Chichester and 
Stanhope Roads in preparation for future transport infrastructure. The first set of roadworks is 
currently underway while several other temporary road and lane closures will soon take 
effect and continue for approximately six months. 

Road users are urged to factor in additional travel time, approach the area with caution and 
follow the temporary signage and guidance from flag personnel. 

29 April 2025 – October 2025 

• One right-turn lane closure from Stanhope Road onto Imam Haron Road. One right-turn 
lane will remain open.

• One right-turn lane closure from Palmyra Road into Stanhope Road. The remaining lane 
will be used for traffic to continue straight or turn right.

• One lane on Imam Haron Road, between Stanhope Road and First Avenue, will be closed 
to traffic travelling toward the M5.

• Full road closure at intersection of Stanley Road and Imam Haron Road
• No right turns from Roseville, Oakfield, Ravensworth and Wade Roads onto Imam Haron 

Road.

14 May 2025 – November 2025 

• Full road closure on Imam Haron Road in both directions between Cook Road and 
Markham Road. Detour via Markham Road.

• One lane closure on Imam Haron Road, from Markham Road to Selous Road toward 
Kenilworth. Detour via Markham Road. Full road closures at the intersection of Imam 
Haron Road and Columbus, Markham and Franklin Roads.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 

For enquiries, call the Transport Information Centre (toll-free 24/7) on 0800 65 64 63, 
email transport.info@capetown.gov.za or follow @CityofCTAlerts on X (previously  Twitter) 
and @myciti_phase2 on Facebook and X. 
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